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Grace and peace to you from God our Father 
and our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 
Summertime!!! Schoolõs Out! The sun Shines!  
Itõs a time of relaxation, of vacation, of going 
out.  WOW!! How amazing is it that during the 
summer we also are in the season of Pentecost? 
As our CAT Class could tell you Pentecost is a 
season in the church that seeks to send us OUT into the world.  Like your 
camper or your camera, your backpack or your water bottle; we carry our faith 
out with us into all the aspects of our lives.  As we go out, our faith doesnõt need 
to be a massive Neon Sign over us; flashing òChristian.ó  Rather living our faith 
out in serving others is the best way we can live into our faith this Pentecost 
season.  In the gospel readings we have for the summer we hear Jesus engaging 

people, helping them, being 
present where THEY are 
rather than having people 
seeking him.  Jesus reminds 
us throughout our lives to 
be engaging in the world 
and to serve and be 
generous with what we 
have been given by God.  

Let the Spirit guide you in your travels this summer. If you have time for a day 
trip, go out and drive around, let members of the family pick a way to go as you 
reach an intersection.  Seek ways to serve others this summer.   
 
While Sunday School has ended we still have LOTS going on at the church and 
outside the church.  Looking for something for your kids to do?  Call me. Iõll 
find something for them to do.  Ministry is always in action.  I look forward to 
hearing about your adventures this summer, about all the places you plan to go 
and where you see God in your midst. I invite you to share those with me 
personally or on our church Facebook Page as we continue to share the love 
and grace of God with all those we encounter.  Wherever you go, whether its 
hundreds of miles or just around the block, I encourage you to share the grace 
filled message of Godõs love through your actions this summer.  Blessings on 
your travels, may you find God and be the image of God for others. 
 
 

Peace in Christ,  
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MUSIC NOTES 

Anniversary Ornaments 
There are additional 250th Anniversary Ornaments for sale!  In remembrance of our celebratory service, 
keep one on display in your home.  Purchase the 250th Anniversary Ornament for yourself or consider 
buying this beautiful gift for family or friends.  The cost is $15. 
 

Summer Music 
Throughout the summer months, there are many opportunities for special music for our 9:00 services.  Do you play 
an instrument, sing a solo or a duet, or play solo or small group handbells?  If you would like to participate in our 
summer music program, please contact Nancy or Bill! 
 

AELC Field Trip to NYC  
Saturday, June 16 
Join with your family and friends for an AELC Field Trip to New York City.  All of 
the details are available near the bulletin board in the church narthex.  We already 
have 33 people signed up and only need one more person to fill the 34 passenger 
Klein Transportation Bus! Please contact Nancy at church or 717 445-5729 if 
interested. 
 

Handbell Challenge Ring 
Saturday, August 11 
Handbell musicians!  Now is the time to sign up for Handbell Musicians of 
America Area II Challenge Ring!  Weõll drive to Mechanicsburg and spend the 
day with clinician Kathy Shawn, director of the Westminster College Handbell 
Choir.  In the morning, there will be classes followed by massed ringing and later 
in the afternoon, weõll participate in a mini-concert.  This is a great opportunity 
to òchallengeó your current musical skills and grow in technique and musicality.   
Helen, Knicki, Gaye, Betsy, and Nancy are already signed up.  Letõs get some 
more participation and have fun òringingó together!  (Registration deadline is 
mid-June so contact Nancy now.)  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



       AELC NEWS   JUNE/JULY 2018  

 

3 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Wednesdays -  June 13, July 11 and August 1 -  6-8pm 
This year for Vacation Bible School, we are offering 3 one-night Family Fun 
VBS, Godõs Good Creation.  Families with children of all ages are invited for 
a VBS event including dinner and an evening of fun as we learn how farm 
animals help fight world hunger.  Sign-up sheet is at end of newsletter. 

 
 

Bear Creek Campers 
Please pray for our AELC children this summer as they spend a week in the beautiful Bear Creek Camp setting. The 
Campers will be exploring how Godõs sacrifice and love for us Changes Everything.  Also pray for our 2 Young 
Adults who will be Camp Counselors all summer ð Erin Bleacher and Maddie Kring. 
Here is a list of 11 campers and the week they will be attending: 
 
June 17-23    July 8-14      July 15-21         July 22-28  July29-Aug 4         Aug. 5-11  
Greta Bender    Jillian Michels     David Beyer         Sara Thomas       Riley Strausser        Ellie Loose 
Kate Naugle     Sedona Loose          Wyatt Strausser   
Gracey Ramsbottom       Ethan Wilde      

 
 
 
 
 

Giant and Rednerõs Gift Cards 
We continue to sell Giant and Rednerõs Gift Cards to help send our AELC kids to Bear Creek. Purchase a $50 gift 
card for $50 from the church and the grocery stores donate 5% of sales to us.  This money goes toward giving $100 
to each Bear Creek camper to help defray the cost of this great outdoor ministry.  This year 11 AELC children will 
be attending the camp.  Letõs help our kids enjoy an awesome week at Bear Creek Camp.  See Tracey Ormsbee.  
Thanks for your support. 
 

West Berks Mission District Day Camp 
Bring your friends for the WBMD Day Camp being held here at AELC. This year Bear Creek Camp counselors will 
lead the week of large group gatherings, games, crafts, music and fun.  The camp runs from Monday, June 25 to 
Friday, June 29 from 9 to 3pm for ages 5 to 12.  Cost is $30/child.  Lunch is included.  
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West Berks Mission District Music Camp 
WBMD will be hosting a music camp Monday, July 30 ð Friday, August 3 at Trinity Lutheran Church in Wernersville.  
The camp will run from 9:00am ð 12pm for children finishing 1st grade to 6th grade.  Cost is $20/child, $35/family.  
During the week, the children will learn songs and simple choreography and perform a show on Friday at 1pm. See 
Tracey to sign up.  I can transport kiddos since I will be helping with the camp. 
 

Sunday School Teachers 
Thanks to a great bunch of Sunday School teachers who give their time and talents from September to May to teach 
our children the love of God through Bible Stories, activities and crafts each week in the classroom.  Blessings to 
them as they take the summer to relax and recharge for next year. 
 

Womens Group 
All women are invited this summer as we gather together for a movie, dinner, friendship, faith 
and fun.  Wednesday, June 20 and July 18, starting at 5:30pm.  We will start by preparing and 
enjoying a meal together, followed by a more recent chick flick.  Faith discussion to follow.  $5 
per person to cover the dinner.  Sign up in lobby or see Tracey.   
 

Last Day of Sunday School Celebration 
On May 20, we ended our Sunday School year with a celebration of presentations by each Sunday School class, 
showing us something they learned this year.  We finished off the hour with an ice cream party. 
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  Mission of the MonthéLutheran World Relief & SERRV 
(located within the Brethren Service Center in New Windsor, MD) 

  

 

SERRV is a nonprofit, fair trade organization dedicated to lifting disadvantaged artisans, farmers, and 

their families out of povertyéé Behind every basket, tunic, and necklace that we offer, you'll find a story of 

positive change. A story of an empowered artisan or farmer who works in a safe environment, can send his or 

her children to school, and can save for the future with the reliable income he or she earns through fair trade. 

SERRV partners with 55 small-scale artisan/farmer organizations and cooperatives to bring you unique, 

handcrafted product collections. They emphasize the word "partnership" in their work because that's really what 

these relationships areðthey have created a system of creative collaboration built on mutual respect and trust, 

creating high-quality and well-designed items using sustainable materials and production techniques. Some of these 

partnerships have lasted for over 35 years! 

In our world today, handcraft production is the second largest form of employment behind agriculture. Many 

small-scale artisans in developing countries lack access to markets for their products as well as business skills and 

tools needed to grow. Through the nonprofit mission and deep commitment to fair trade, SERRV is dedicated to 

not only sell their partners' products but to develop educational offerings and skill trainings, resources, and 

more to help grow sustainable businesses. Prepayments are always offered for orders, reasonable production 

timelines are agreed upon, and SERRV provides grants so artisans can expand and provide more jobs in their 

communities. And of course, SERRV pays a fair wage. 

************************************************* *****************************************************  

 LUTHERAN WORLD RELIE F breaks the cycle of poverty for lasting change. 
 

In 1945, World War II left an estimated one-fifth of the worldõs Lutherans homeless. Here in the United States, 
Lutheran churches in at least 20 states mobilized to help in Europe through a new agency called Lutheran World 
Relief. 
 

The recipients of LWRõs aid have changed, as has much of our operations, but in thousands of  
congregations, in millions of offerings and in uncounted prayers, US Lutherans have supported  
LWRõs work ever since. 
 

With a commitment to end suffering, LWRõs work took shape. 
 

Initially prompted by sending aid to their German and Scandinavian kin, American Lutherans soon realized that 
aid could be shared fairly only on the basis of need. Hungry refugees all over Europe cried out for help. Service to 
all suffering people became a vital part of Christian witness. Local partners were responsible for using the 
shipments wisely. 
 

A growing expertise, the will to help, and ties to overseas missions soon called LWR farther afield. In the late 
1940s, 800,000 Palestinians were forced from their homes by the creation of the state of Israel. From the early 
1950s in Hong Kong, Korea and Bangladesh, Asia was a continent of considerable strife. During the 1970s and 
õ80s, civil wars and drought made Africa the new concern. 
 

Please see page 8é. Of the newsletter to learn about our next trip to LWR and SERRV to volunteer.  
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MISSION TRIP 2018  
- 6 weeks until we leave -  

Please, Lord, direct our steps and provide us peace throughout our 

trips. Let those we encounter on the trip be blessed by our words 

that come from you. Let our hands be filled with your work, and 

may we be filled with your grace and kind words for others. May 

we be a light unto those around us as we travel away from home. 

Amen. 
 

  

Anna & Autumn Albera, Steven & Rena Armstrong, Greta Bender, Katarina Brown,  

Emilie & Brandon Carl, Kelsi Carlson, Natalie Davis, Sydney Grim,  

Danielle Kintzer, Knicki Knickerbocker, Taylor Maryniak,  Amy, Abby & Kate Naugle  

Red Shirt Volunteer:  Pete Diebolt 

Blessing of ALL Mission Trippers      June 3     9am  Service  
wear your new red Mission Trip T -shirt..  

 ñ> Thank you to Dave Mummau for  donating the shirts again this year < ñ 

ITEMS  NEEDED for MISSION TRIP  

Every year, our team is asked to help the community we 

serve by bringing a specific donationé this year Roanoke 

has requested: diapers and wipes! 

Please help us fill the pack õn play located in the lobby with 

diapers (all sizes accepted) and baby wipes! 

ALSOé. we would LOVE  snacks for the tripé such as: 
 

Chocolate chip cookiesé Sugar cookiesé Pretzels.. 

Cheese curlsé Oatmeal Cream Piesé Twizzlersé 

Trail Mixé Twinkiesé Applesé Almondsé Protein 

Barsé  

Look for a collection box in the lobby.  

We leave Friday, July 6. 

 

 CALLING ALL  

PAST  
MISSION TRIPPERS  

All past Mission Trippers are invited to the 

June 3 worship service where we bless our 

current Mission Trippers as they prepare for 

their trip to Roanoke, VA. 

Please join us at the 9:00 am service wearing 

your favorite t-shirt from years past! 

AELC for your support over the past year. We are sending 

17 folks to help & serve & be the hands & feet of Jesus.  

AMEN! 
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~Operation Shoebox for the Roanoke, VA Mission Trip~  
Itõs that time again to start thinking about the wonderful, AWESOME care packages that the 

congregation volunteers to put together for the mission trippers. Care packages can be filled 

with anything ñ> candy, chips, magazines, stickers, tattoos, gum, notes of  

appreciationé anything! 

Donõt forget to pick the name of a Mission Tripper or Red Shirt volunteer, grab a shoebox 

(provided for you) and an òAll About Meó sheet which gives you facts and information about 

each volunteer (to help you fill the goodie box!).   

Have fun, be creative, surprise your Mission Tripper and Red Shirt volunteerñremember, they 

can share whatõs in their box too (with each other or with their teammates or their  

resident). What a great way to get to know someone different in the congregation! 

~ CONGRATULATIONS GRADUATES ~  

 

Graduating from Shippensburg University 
 

Cassandra Price-  Bachelors of Science in Biology 
 
Graduating from US Airforce Academy  
 

 Jonas Fiant-  Bachelors of Business Management  
  
Graduating from Alvernia College  
 Natalie Wildeð Bachelors of Athletic Training with a minor in Psychology 
 Rev. Tim Garman- Master of Arts in Clinical Counseling 
 
Graduating from Drexel University 
 Lisa Peterson- Phd in Environmental Engineering 
 
Graduating from Governor Mifflin High School 
  

 Kelsi Carlson  
 Corinne McCurley -  Drexel University     
 Hannah Ramsbottom -  Wittenberg University   
 Casey Relkin- Penn State University  
 Jessie Taylor - Geneva College   
 Tristan Updegraff - Campbell University   
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Hopeõs Table: Hope Lutheran Church (HLC) provides a free community meal followed by a short bilingual 

worship service every Tuesday throughout the year with local groups volunteering to prepare & serve meals on 

some Tuesdays.  Last year, AELC volunteered 6 times over the summer. 

How you can help:  Meet at AELC at 4:00pm & carpool to HLC. In their kitchen, weõll prepare & serve dinner. 

While we eat, weõll attend a short worship service and then clean up. Weõll return to AELC around 7:30pm. 

· Tuesday June 12 

· Tuesday July 17 

· Tuesday July 24 

· Tuesday August 7 

· Tuesday August 21 

Ronald McDonald House: Throughout the year, volunteers prepare breakfast, lunch & dinner to families 

staying at the house. Several times throughout the year, AELC attends to prepare dinner using their amazing kitchen!  

We also eat at the house and clean up before leaving. Meet at AELC at 3pm to carpool to the Hershey, PA. We 

return at approximately 8pm. 

· Wednesday August 15 

Lutheran World Relief:   Wednesday July 18  

For the past several years, AELC has travelled to New Windsor, MD to volunteer in either the Materials Resource 

warehouse or in the SERRV warehouse.   You must be 12 years or older to help in SERRV and your duties would 

include unwrapping craft items and putting price tags on the items. This job allows you to sit or stand and is not 

stressful.   

Volunteers in Materials Resource must be 14 years old and duties include: packaging health care kits, folding quilts, 

packing soap or unloading a tractor trailer! Depending on your duties, you can sit or stand.  

 

ADULTS  we NEED youñyou are encouraged to attend; 2 already signed up!! 

This is an all day event. We leave AELC at 6am and return by 5:30pm. 

Our CAT Class students are asked to serve others by  

volunteering throughout the year. Below are some of the ways they are able to 

volunteer.  

Would you consider serving with us? Most of our service opportunities 

revolve around food (thereõs something special about working together in the 

kitchen to feed others). Amy Naugle always needs at least 1 adult to chaperone 

with her. Please sign up ASAP as spots can be limited. 

             Amyõs cell 610-914-0007 
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CAT CLASS HELPS TO CHANGE THE WORLDé..  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When safe drinking water just isnõt available ð especially in times following natural disasters or 

emergencies ð a simple, ceramic water filter is a lifesaver. Capable of purifying water without electricity 

or chemicals, itõs a powerful tool to quench thirst and prevent water-borne diseases like cholera and 

typhoid.  $30 

  

Ten little chicks make a big difference. Eggs are not only an ongoing supply of protein-rich meals, 

they also help bring in steady income when sold at the market. $10 

 

Just one dairy cow can produce as many as 3 gallons of milk each day. Nutritious, calcium-packed 

milk from a cow helps ensure that children grow up healthy and strong. Extra milk can also be used to 

make cheese, yogurt, butter and other dairy products to eat and sell for a steady source of income. With 

food and funds ð not to mention fertilizer for fields ð a cow is a total package for a family in need.  $50 

  

 

 

 

 

 

It doesnõt take long for a tiny piglet to grow to 200 pounds or more. And when this not-so-little 

piggy goes to the market, itõs worth a pretty penny. Should a family have a failed harvest, medical 

expense or other unexpected need, this gift can be cashed in to make all the difference.   $30 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

$245 donated to the  

ELCA Good Gifts program  

by the 2017-2018 AELC CAT Class 

  

Send a woman to farming school - Women are the force behind half of the worldõs food. But they 

donõt always have the same access to the land, supplies and education that their male counterparts do. 

Itõs been estimated that if female farmers around the world had equal access to these resources, their 

increased food production could reduce the number of undernourished people by as many as 

100-150 million. With an opportunity to attend field school, theyõll learn the latest advancements in 

agriculture, marketing and leadership, and help nourish their families and communities.  $75 

If thereõs a superhero of the barnyard, it just might be the goat. Why? Because goats can go 

where other animals canõt, surviving in some of the worldõs harshest environments ð rocky 

terrain, drought-prone areas, small plots of land, you name it. Fresh milk from a goat provides daily 

nutrition for children and their families. And whatõs more, offspring can rapidly transform a 

community when shared with other families in need.  $50  

  

$245 donated to the  

ELCA Good Gifts program  

by the 2017-2018 AELC CAT Class 
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AELC Constitution amendments to be voted on at next congregational meeting 

At the next AELC congregational meeting on June 10 following worship, there will be a vote on proposed updates 
to the constitution.  You may recall that in 2016, we updated our constitution to conform with the 2013 Model 
Constitution and to move our congregational meeting for budget approval from November to January.  The ELCA 
periodically updates its model constitution and it did so most recently in the late summer of 2016.  The congregational 
council will be bringing forward an amended AELC constitution at the next congregational meeting to make it 
conform to the 2016 version of the model constitution.  Doing this update more frequently than we have in the past 
makes the update process much easier, since there are less changes to have to make.  We are also taking this 
opportunity to update the committee section of the constitution to better reflect our current practices.  If you are 
interested in seeing or discussing the changes, they will be available in church office after the May congregational 
council meeting, when they will be approved for presentation at the congregational meeting.  If you have any 
questions, please contact Mark Smith.    

 
 
 
 
Hi all, 
Just wanted to update those of you who were not at the Assembly last Thursday. 
Congratulations to Rev. Mark Rigg, pastor at Advent, West Lawn who was elected the new Dean of the WBMD. 
Our thanks to Pastor Mary Wolfe, Hope Reading, for service as our Dean these past 6 years.  The Assembly passed 
a resolution tasking the WBMD Council to find effective ways to continue doing ministry with the poor, especially in 
regard to financing food pantries.  Our offering of $490 will be sent to Amazing Grace Lutheran Church in Baltimore 
for their work in an impoverished community, the recipient chosen by our guest Preacher, Rev. Laura Sinche.  Special 
thanks to the congregation of Atonement and Pastor Ryan Hersch for hosting us and to Pastor Tom Scornavacchi 
for presiding at our Ascension Worship service! 
Thanks everyone! 
Dawn 
  
Dawn M. Baxter 
Director 
West Berks Mission District 
610-375-8303  Office 
610-223-2305  Cell 
dawn@westberksmissiondistrict.org 

 

mailto:dawn@westberksmissiondistrict.org
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When we "experienced the 

Holy Spirit" sending us in 

various places in paths 

untrodden, yet continually 

grounded in God. 


